Shi Wan Family English Team Shi Wan Family has many highly qualified English teachers. Their professional, caring, and knowledgeable methods help make our English department great. Each teacher is motivated to help our students achieve their goals and speak English confidently. Among our English teachers, we have three energetic and professional NETs. With the help of our NETs, the English learning environment is greatly optimized and enriched. Various activities are provided throughout our campus, such as recess activities, English events and

Gifted Drogrammes

Choral Speaking

Students are able to develop and show their speaking skills in English by participating in choral speaking competition. Their fluency and intonations are obviously improved and enhanced with the help of our talented teachers. Students enjoy performing on the stage, sharing and learning from each other. In the 70th Hong Kong Schools Speech Festival, we won the third place in the choral speaking and it was worthy of encouragement. Students are very proud of their achievements and success.



cultural learning activities. Our students can use English in a fun and interactive way through such authentic and

meaningful situations.







Drama Training

Shi Wan Family is very proud of its drama programme. Each year, students from P.2 to P.5 practise drama skills every week. The skills help develop students confidence and team work. What is more, they help enhance students creativity and performance skills. The skills gained through this fun and creative activity are useful across the curriculum and involve students in their own learning.

While this does provide academic benefits, the drama performances also allow students to express themselves creatively. Since we have joined Hong Kong Drama Festival, students practise the play very hard. It provides a precious opportunity for them to reveal their abilities and diligence.









Morning Storytelling

Every Tuesday and Thursday morning, our NETs have storytelling for the students before school begins. It is held near our meditation room and is very popular with all ages.

The storytelling time is a great way for students to start their day at school. It allows them to be exposed to more English, listen to a fun story, and get ready to be engaged and focused in their classes later that day.

There is always a lot of participation from the listeners as well. This makes storytelling become a fun and interactive English experience. Many students like it so much.







Lunchtime Storytelling

Shi Wan Family has a strong reading culture and students are given many opportunities to cultivate their reading habits. Every Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday, our NETs run storytelling after lunch in the English Fun Zones. This informal learning is interactive and it promotes students' reading skills through reading together. Students are encouraged to engage with the stories on an imaginative level. They can explore their own ideas about events in the story and the emotions of different characters. The books are carefully chosen for students of different levels to be as interesting and engaging as possible. The English Fun Zones are located on several different floors in order to encourage as many students as possible to join our storytelling time.





Our 2018 Winter Fun Fair was a great success! Students of all levels were able to come to the playground to have fun and use their English skills in seven different activities. These included puzzle races, bowling, and taking Christmas photos with their friends. Once students completed five activities, they were able to enter a lucky draw and win a present!

Our English Ambassador Teams did a wonderful job in helping to run the activities and guide their schoolmates. They worked very hard and were enthusiastic all day!



Overseas Study Tour

Singapore Cultural Study Tour 2018

In 2018, a group of students and teachers visited Singapore on a cultural study tour and visited many Singapore landmarks. During their time there, our group was able to make the most of their time in the city and had a full schedule of wonderful activities.

These included the Gardens by the Bay, the winner of many international awards and one of the most recognized garden projects in the world. Students also visited the city's science museum and NEWater, an advanced water recycling centre. Between these two, the students were introduced to many new and exciting educational ideas presented in fun and interactive ways. Finally, our students spent time in two local schools to experience what education is like in Singapore. They were able to attend classes with Singaporean students, participate in group projects, and make many new friends during these visits.

The cultural study tour was a wonderful experience that will be kept in their mind.









Japan Cultural Study Tour 2018

Last year, a group of students had the opportunity to go on a historical and cultural study tour to Japan. A busy schedule allowed the students to explore an exciting range of places.

At Universal Studios, they were able to meet people from all over the world and interview them in English, and it helps develop their confidence in communicating in English. As the students explored, they learned about the culture and history of Japan. They visited Osaka Railway Museum, Todai-ji Temple in Shenlu Park and Osaka Castle Museum. They also had the opportunity to experience elements of Japanese culture first hand as they tried on the traditional Japanese outfit of the Kimono.

The students really enjoyed the study tour and were able to deepen their understanding of Japanese history and culture.

Australia Study Tour 2019

Each year, a group of students from Shi Wan Family go on a trip to another country to experience the culture, meet local people, and visit schools. In 2019, we are excited to take 20 students to Australia!

While they are there, they will stay with local host families and attend a school with local children. This allows our students to get a real idea of what life is like in Australia. They have a very busy schedule to get the most out of their time!

They will land in Brisbane and transfer to the Gold Coast. They will attend the lessons in a local primary school, visit Tropical Fruit World to learn about ecosystems, and go sightseeing with local university students! Towards the end of their trip, they will visit the Botanical Gardens and the Queensland Museum & Science Centre. These all provide a wonderful chance for our students to experience new places, travel the world, and learn in a new and exciting way!

Editorial Committee: Mr. Joshua Aebig, Miss Felicity Guite, Ms. Kong Man Wai, Ms. Lam Yan Yan, Ms. Mok Kit Wan

School Address: Choi Yuen Estate, Sheung Shui, N.T.

Telephone Number: 2672 4813

School Website: http://www.bcsw.edu.hk



